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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Trenton Town Council held on Tuesday March 3, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., in the Trenton Town Hall, 17 East Main Street, Trenton, Utah.

Present:	Mayor			Lynn Payne
Councilmember 	Donny Merrill
				Stephanie Merrill
Rachelle Ludwinski				Stacey Wangsgard 
		Clerk 			Macall Smith			
	

Guests: Richard Allsop, Cleone Allsop, Ken Allsop, Melissa Merrill, Jennifer Painter, Darrell Merrill, LuDean Jessop, Kally Wangsgard, Anthony Summers, Ed Cottle, Janet Cottle, Emily Kline, Deputy Matt Hansen, Alice Sparks and Andrew Sparks. 

MAYOR PAYNE CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:00 P.M.

Councilmember Wangsgard led those in attendance in the pledge of allegiance.

Approval of Agenda
COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI MOVED TO APPROVE THE MEETING AGENDA AS OUTLINED. COUNCILMEMBER WANGSGARD SECONDED THE MOTION, WITH ALL COUNCILMEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE VOTING AYE.

Approval of Minutes
Mayor Payne asked for a motion to approve the February 4, 2020 meeting minutes.  Councilmember Ludwinski noted that the Sparks were not in attendance along with her being thirty minutes late to the meeting.  She also noted two corrections to spelling on page 2.  COUNCILMEMBER WANGSGARD MOVED TO APPROVE THE February 4, 2020 MEETING MINUTES WITH THE NOTED CORRECTIONS.  COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI SECONDEDTHE MOTION WITH ALL COUNCILMEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE VOTING AYE.

Public Comment:
Mayor Payne introduced Deputy Matt Hansen, he explained that Matt Hansen is assigned to Trenton as the STAR Deputy.  Deputy Hansen introduced himself.  Jennifer Painter stated that she is a realtor and that she and her client LuDean Jessop are attending the meeting due to some questions they had regarding water hook-ups in Trenton.  Anthony Summers stated that he is over the water he attended the meeting tonight to see what is happening at the meeting.

Agenda items:
Questions regarding the 2nd water hook-up that was applied for- Richard Allsop
Richard Allsop stated that he has applied for 2 hook-ups and was told that he could only have one per year.  He discussed the issue of Trenton only issuing 6 hook-ups per year.  He asked the Council to review the water hook-up resolution and see if changes could be made and perhaps increase the number.  He stated that it may not be in the best interest of the town under current circumstances.  He discussed applying for two meter and stated that his memory of the occasion is that he was given permission for two meters.  Councilmember Ludwinski stated that she signed both of his applications as a courtesy to Mr. Allsop because he indicated that he was unsure of which project he wanted to start.  She stated that the current law allows one per person per year.  Ms. Painter expressed her concern with only giving out a water hook-up on land that was owned by the applicant.  Councilmember Ludwinski stated that that policy has been amended to allow for a water hook-up with a real estate contract.

Water hook-up installation questions- Richard Allsop
Mr. Allsop asked about meter installation and who can install a meter.  He expressed his concern with fairness and competitiveness in the situation.  He suggested that the town compile a list of contractors that could do the installation.  Councilmember Ludwinski stated that the town would get bids from several contractors, when possible, and let the applicant choose from that list.

 Road Standards Questions- Richard Allsop
Mr. Allsop asked if there was a particular contractor to do road work.  Councilmember Donny Merrill stated that he is fine with anyone doing the work as long as they are bonded.

Allsop Minor Subdivision Final Review
Mr. Ken Allsop provided the UDOT permit for access.  He also provided a copy of the plan for storm water drainage, he stated that there was a note added to the plat regarding storm water drainage.  He also explained that there was a note for the shared driveway between lots 2, 3 and 5 stating that the town would not be responsible for maintaining the shared driveway.  Mayor Payne asked where the house on lot 5 would go, Mr. Ken Allsop stated that lot five would not have a house on it, he stated that it would not be a residential building lot under the current ordinance.  Mr. Allsop stated that the setbacks were incorrect on the previous plat map and they have been corrected on this map, they now show 30 feet in the front and rear.  Councilmember Wangsgard noted that the ordinance does stated that the setbacks have to be marked on the plat map along each lot in a dashed line, she also asked that everything needs to be noted in acres.  Councilmember Wangsgard stated that they just received the letter from the attorney yesterday.  Mr. Allsop stated that he has added wording to the plat regarding the septic system on the existing house on lot 3, it states that any changes made to the septic system need to be contained within lot 3.  Councilmember Wangsgard read the letter from the town’s attorney regarding review of the subdivision.  Ken Allsop stated that he would like to have access to the town attorney so that he can have clarification on the issues mentioned in the letter.  He stated that he didn’t want to have to come back over and over again to have it approved.  Councilmember Ludwinski pointed out that the current layout of the subdivision has lot one part of the A-5 zone which would make it a noncomplying lot, as well as lot 5 being part of A-5 and the residential zone, make both noncompliance.  Mr. Ken Allsop asked for a point of contact so that he could get clarification on the letter regarding the subdivision, sent out by the attorney.  The Council asked that he work through Councilmember Wangsgard.  Mr. Allsop stated that he would rather work with someone else because he doesn’t have a good working relationship with Councilmember Wangsgard.   Councilmember Wangsgard stated that Mr. Allsop could talk with the town attorney but would have to pay the associated bill.  Councilmember Wangsgard stated that she would like to have the Chairperson of the Planning Commission there at the same time.  He asked for a copy of the Cottle subdivision that was submitted last year.  Councilmember Ludwinski stated that she has talked with UDOT and they have given permission to do 5 bores under the road for a water hook-up.  Councilmember Wangsgard stated that she would like to follow the recommendations proposed by the attorney.  COUNCILMEMBER WANGSGARD MOVED TO RETURN THE SUBDIVSION APPLICATION OF RICHARD ALLSOP TO THE PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION WITH DIRECTIONS TO ADDRESS ITEMS IN THE LETTER AS WELL AS THE CONCERNS EXPRESSED BY COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI.  COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI SECONDED THE MOTION WITH ALL COUNCILMEMBERS VOTING AYE.

Parks & Cemetery update
Councilmember Stephanie Merrill stated that she is still working on a snowblower for the Cemetery.  She is working on getting a flag pole at the cemetery.

Water update
Councilmember Ludwinski stated that Sparks needs two bac- T test 24 hours apart, after that testing is passed a permanent permit will be issued and the points on the IPS will be removed.  She stated that the remaining CDBG funding is being discussed some ideas for using the funding include insulating the interconnect building, doing some work on the chlorine building she asked for any suggestions about the spike in water usage that has shown up over the last two winters.  She also discussed the need to update the Zoning Ordinances to help with water issues and growth.

Roads update
Councilmember Donny Merrill stated that he had no new updates for the road department.  Mayor Payne stated that COG is still working on rural set aside portion of the funding.
 
Planning & Zoning update
Councilmember Wangsgard stated that at last month’s Planning & Zoning reviewed the Allsop Minor subdivision, the Tom Griffin lot split and Zoning Ordinance.

Mayor Payne shared that he had a phone call from the realtor representing Catie Ransom, she stated that the County records show that 6 feet of the town road goes through her home, he wondered if the town needed to look into the problem.  Mayor Payne also stated that the new owners have been appraised of any noise issues that may be associated with the property.

Adjournment 
[bookmark: _Hlk29259664]COUNCILMEMBER WANGSGARD MOVED TO ADJOURN THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED TOWN COUNCIL MEETING AT 8:15 P.M. WITH COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI SECONDING THE MOTION AND ALL COUNCILMEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE VOTING AYE.  They thanked the audience for their attendance.
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